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The position for Budget Committee-(three year term) was a contested position.  Freda 

Swan and Earl Strout received a difference of 7 votes at the count following town 

meeting. 

 

Freda Swan requested a RECOUNT, which was held Wednesday March 17, 2010 at 

8:30 am in the Town Offices Conference Room.  The Town Clerk, Town Moderator, 

three Selectmen (Richard Jones, Charles Ragan and Simon Carr) and Freda Swan were in 

attendance.  Earl Strout was not able to attend. 

 

The result of the recount was that Freda Swan gained 1 vote, bringing the count to: 

 

Freda Swan 176 and Earl Strout 182. 

 

Earl Strout was declared the winner of this position on the Budget Committee by the 

Town Moderator. 

 

 

The position for the Trustee of the Trust Funds (3 year term) held no filings to be printed 

on the ballot.  Blake Allison and Dan Lynch were write-in’s on the counted ballots, each 

receiving 4 votes. 

 

A tie-breaker by chance was required and was held at the beginning of the Selectmen’s 
meeting on Thursday March 18, 2010.  A 1941 British half-crown (courtesy of Richard 

Jones) was tossed which came up heads for Blake Allison.  Blake was therefore deemed 

to have won the position as Trustee of the Trust Funds. 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

Patricia G. Jenks 

Town Clerk 

 

 

 

7 


